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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS  

BUDGET ESTIMATES 2017 

 

Administrative Appeals Tribunal  

Question No. BE17-085 

 

Senator O'Sullivan asked the following question on 25 May 2017: 

Senator O'SULLIVAN:  Does that not speak volumes that the executive officer had in their mind 
that this would be removed?  
 Ms Leathem:  I do not know what they had in their mind, I am sorry. I can only tell you what I 
understand.  
 Senator O'SULLIVAN:  Let us do this.  
 Senator WONG:  Let her finish her evidence before you start.  
 Senator O'SULLIVAN:  Of course. Are you finished? Do you have something else to say on 
that?  
 Ms Leathem:  I would like to concede that it was clearly an error. It was not consistent with our 
process. The decision has been restored to AustLII. We clearly need to tighten up procedure.  
 Senator O'SULLIVAN:  Would you be kind enough to, on notice, provide this committee with 
all the correspondence that relates to this—that is, the upward mails and the downward mails—
so that we can ourselves make a determination of what is in them? Can you take that on notice?  
Ms Leathem:  Yes. 

 

The response to the honourable Senator’s question is as follows: 

 
The attached document contains copies of emails relating to the removal from AustLII of the 
following decision: 1605532 (Migration) [2016] AATA 4101 (13 July 2016). None of the emails 
were blind copied to any person. The name of the AAT’s Database Administrator and the name 
of the AustLII employee to whom the email was sent requesting the removal of the decision have 
been redacted. The direct contact details of persons named in the emails have also been redacted. 
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